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MAJOR DUTIES
Management Analyst, GS-343-14  INCUMBENCY ONLY Position 
Office of Field Policy and Management 
Working Organizational Title:  Senior Analyst 
 
II.  INTRODUCTION 
 
The Regional and Field Offices of the Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) are the
face of HUD to the state and local governments and citizens of the geographical areas that they
serve across America.  They assist the full range of HUD¿s institutional and individual customers
and provide support for all HUD program areas including Housing, Community Planning and
Development, Public and Indian Housing, and Fair Housing.  These offices serve a pivotal role in
ensuring the integration of all HUD programs in their assigned geographical areas.  As such, they
are key to providing citizens integrated program support and assuring support for sustainable,
vibrant and economically viable communities across America.  They also provide a vital service to
the various HUD program offices linking program capabilities to community needs and resolving HUD
cross-program issues in the geographic area.  The Regional Office and Field Offices oversee HUD¿s
overall community outreach and customer service efforts, operations, and administrative functions
in their respective jurisdictions.  
 
The GS-14 Management Analyst - Incumbency Only position is located in HUD¿s Office of Field Policy
and Management Office, in the Regional and Field Offices. Under the supervision of the Regional
Administrator (RA), Deputy Regional Administrator (DRA) or the Field Office Director (FOD), the
Management Analyst works in a team setting which supports the oversight and delivery of housing and
community development programs along with special initiatives for the purpose of developing
sustainable communities that promote decent housing, a suitable living environment and expanded
economic opportunities.    
   
The incumbent serves as an expert, demonstrates effective judgment skills, and uses current
technology and software programs to facilitate activities, communications, and related reports on
behalf of the RA DRA or FOD in liaison activities. Overall, activities include: furthering HUD¿s
mission, the Strategic Plan, and annual goals; assessing community needs; ensuring that community
needs are addressed, furthering effective internal and external collaboration efforts across HUD
program areas and between HUD and other federal, state and local governments, clients and
organizations; and leveraging place-based policies, planning, and program investments to draw on
the compounded effect of well-coordinated actions. He she also assists in resolving cross-program
issues, in developing approaches and place-based solutions, and in completing various reports and
analytical research, while also helping to build capacity within the state and local agencies,
organizations, other stakeholders and related grantees that deliver HUD programs. 
 
II.  MAJOR DUTIES AND RESPONSIBILITIES 
 
      The Senior Management Analyst: 
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1.	Serves as a liaison for the RA or FOD responsible for facilitating meetings, conferences and
events, and communicates with HUD stakeholders, program officials, State and local leaders, state
legislators, representatives of industry, foundations, universities, public and private interest
groups. 
 
2.	Establishes, develops and maintains constructive and effective relationships with local
Congressional offices and state and local elected officials.  Coordinates and arranges
Congressional briefing sessions for officials on HUD programs and activities, maintains liaison
activities with appropriate regional or headquarters officials. 
 
3.	Serves as HUD¿s primary point of contact for consumer and industry partners, HUD client groups,
and the general public.  Refers or investigates customer inquiries, and requests, and ensures a
timely HUD response to same, and resolves problems.  The Senior Analyst also keeps the supervisor
informed of unresolved or controversial issues, and related progress. 
 
4.	Coordinates HUD program goals and initiatives, internally, and with other federal, state, and
local agencies, private sector and non-profit organizations, and planning organizations.  He she
also collaborates with these organizations and individuals to ensure effective interagency
coordination as well as to build strong and effective internal collaborative efforts and
interagency partnerships. 
 
5.	Coordinates Departmental initiatives, cross-program efforts, and interagency policies and goals,
such as place-based strategies, community sustainability, faith and community-based initiatives,
and homeless services and assistance.  
 
6.	Resolves sensitive, controversial and complex situations, while assessing, identifying and
recommending solutions that balance Departmental requirements with community needs.   The Senior
Analyst is also assigned the most complex and sensitive correspondence that includes responses to
FOIA requests, Congressional requests, casework and inquires, and correspondence from state and
local leaders, grantees, other stakeholders, and the public. He she also ensures compliance with
statutory and required response deadlines, and keeps the supervisor informed of progress through
status updates until the issues are resolved.    
 
7.	Researches, analyzes, evaluates, and reports on system-generated data, narrative information,
and statistical data, and develops written input for briefings, data-calls, meetings, community and
demographic profiles, charts, and the like. Also, he she participates in coordinating and
completing special and recurring projects under the cognizance of other Regional or Field
organizations.  In addition, the Senior Analyst researches, analyzes and evaluates policies and
regulations to resolve conflicts or other local challenges and customer service complaints, as well
as to devise creative, effective, and useful solutions to emerging issues. The work assigned is
normally among the most complex received in the Regional or Field Office.   
 
8.	Is responsible for special reporting relating to the field offices of his her jurisdiction.
Develops briefing papers and hot issues reports for HQ  and for coordination of visits to areas by
high level headquarters and regional staff. The Senior Analyst also provides status reports on
housing, community and economic progress for communities and areas served, including Small and
Disadvantaged Business Utilization efforts for the area covered by the office. 
 
9.	Prepares for, and conducts, informational and technical assistance meetings on HUD programs and
Departmental initiatives for current and prospective customers, including state and local
government officials, trade and professional groups, businesses, financial institutions, non-profit
organizations and the public. 
 
10.	Convenes, and participates in, cross-program and collaborative team efforts and other
significant meetings. Identifies and develops background material for agenda items and develops
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stakeholder lists and information on participants¿ interests and needs and related topics of
discussion. 
 
11.	Is responsible for developing, updating, and coordinating customer service plans and outreach
activities that inform and educate the general public about HUD¿s programs and services. 
Establishes and maintains current customer service databases of faith-based, private industry
partners, and philanthropic organizations in communities for the geographic service area of the
office.   
 
12.	Coordinates and organizes special events, seminars, ceremonies, and other activities intended
to develop interest, generate awareness of, and availability of opportunities to participate in
agency programs. 
 
13.	Assists and supports the public affairs function, including coordination of special activities,
events, and related communication needs. In the absence of the public affairs specialist, assists
RA DRA or FOD in responding to questions and resolving issues from the media and congressional
staff involving HUD programs. Conducts technical reviews of written materials prepared for RA DRA
or FOD approval and signature, and finalizes press releases using a standard template, in
compliance with agency procedures regarding completeness, format and timeframes.  The Senior
Analyst also directs the preparation and ensures completion of such written products on behalf of
the RA DRA or FOD. 
 
14.	Conducts reviews of grantee plans and completes periodic community assessments and demographic
profiles to identify major community needs, opportunities for new or sustainable development, and
to assess the effective use of HUD programs and investments, and any potential conflicts or local
inconsistencies between programs.   
 
15.	Proactively, using advanced analytical and written skills, participates in the development,
coordination, and implementation of, and reporting on, Management Action Plan (MAP)
accomplishments. The Senior Analyst recommends initiatives or actions to management that support
the timely and effective development and implementation of program goals and objectives in
alignment with HUD¿s Strategic Plan, Annual Performance Plan, and the MAP and then monitors the MAP
to assure jurisdictional and regional share achievement of the MAP strategic objectives and goals. 
 
16.	Independently performs and or supports the fulfillment of administrative and management
functions that ensure compliance with a number of organizational requirements, including
Departmental and Management Action Plan reports; disaster recovery plans and rebuilding actions and
reports; timely responses to controlled and Executive Secretariat correspondence and FOIA requests;
maintenance and testing of Continuity of Operations Plans (COOP),  and issuance of Departmental,
Regional, and local press releases, among other requirements.  The Senior Analyst applies existing
and new policies in accordance with protocols, provides advice on requirements, and oversees and
assures the timely and accurate maintenance of data bases that reflect the fulfillment and or
status of jurisdictional and regional goals, requirements, and or systems. 
 
17.	Acts for and or represents the FOD, as applicable, in his or her absence. At the Regional
Office level, this position provides support to the Acting RA DRA in the absence of the RA DRA.   
 
18.	Serves as the subject matter expert on FPM policies, procedures and activities. Develops and
updates policies, standards, and procedures pertaining to operating protocols. He she is
responsible for maintaining and up to date knowledge of changes to policies and procedures and
ensuring that the FOD  RA DRA, as applicable, is kept abreast of such changes and their potential
impact on FPM. 
 
19.	As assigned, provides assistance to the RA DRA FOD in managing HUD¿s response in disaster
recovery and rebuilding efforts, and in maintaining contact with applicable Field Office Directors
to ensure management of the field¿s disaster relief responsibilities and efforts. The Senior
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Analyst also coordinates with other Federal, state, and local agencies in providing disaster
assistance, as appropriate. 
 
20.	In completing program management and execution, community liaison and development activities,
analytical assignments, and education outreach and informational assignments and responsibilities,
the Senior Analyst is expected to use the full range of automated technology tools available in the
organization, including those available from the MS Office Suite and similar information technology
tools. 
 
21.	Performs other duties as assigned. 
 
III. FACTOR LEVEL DEFINITIONS 
 
Factor 1¿Knowledge Required by the Position Level 1 ¿ 8, 1550 Points 
Employees assigned to this position possess: 
 
Mastery knowledge of the principles, concepts and methods of varying administrative functions  and
the broad spectrum of HUD programs and community outreach initiatives sufficient to plan and
conduct the analyses described

JOB COMPETENCIES (The full range of competencies for the occupational series is provided for
information and development purposes; not every competency displayed is required at the individual position
level.)

EVALUATION STATEMENT
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